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STATE OF DELAWARE

OFFICE OF STATE TREASURER

VELDA JONES-POTTER
820 SILVER LAKE BOULEVARD, SUITE 100
PHONE:  (302) 672-6700
STATE  TREASURER
DOVER, DELAWARE  19904
FAX:  (302) 739-5635
DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

November 10, 2010
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held on Wednesday November 10, 2010 at 1:00 PM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Member:
Tom Cook, Secretary of Finance and Co-Chairperson




Robert Scoglietti for Ann Visalli, Director of OMB



Karen Weldin Stewart, Insurance Commissioner




Oliver Gumbs, State Employee Member at Large 




Thomas Hurley, State Employee Member at Large




Ralph Cetrulo, Public Member at Large
Others Present:
Nick Adams, Deputy State Treasurer




Joshua Hitchens, Financial Investment Program Specialist




Ann Marie Johnson, Deputy Attorney General



Mitch Crane, Insurance Commissioners Office




Sean Campbell, Investment Consultant, Fidelity Investments
Tim Ruggles, Senior Relationship Manager, Fidelity Investments
Barbara Manerchia, Counsel, Potter Anderson & Corroon LLP
Gary Scheidecker, Financial Investment Program Specialist

Erin Guerke, Fiscal Administrative Officer

Nick Adams called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM.  After introductions were made, the minutes from the May 19, 2010 meeting were approved as presented.
Tim Ruggles discussed upcoming Department of Labor fee disclosure regulations.  Mr. Ruggles provided a printed presentation to the meeting attendees.  He stated the reason for the new regulations is to give investors the ability to effectively compare investments.  Mr. Adams asked how frequently fees would need to be disclosed.  Mr. Ruggles stated it would be annually, possibly quarterly.  Individuals will get a personal statement and The State of Delaware will get 
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an aggregate.  Ms. Johnson asked about the responsibility of the Plan Sponsor.  Mr. Ruggles stated that not much has been talked about at the Plan Sponsor level.  Mr. Adams asked how the statement would be delivered.  Mr. Ruggles stated it would be in their quarterly account statement.  Mr. Ruggles further stated that oversight will be the responsibility of the plan provider.
Mr. Ruggles changed topic to next discuss loans.  He provided a printed presentation for the discussion.  Mr. Gumbs asked about the parameters of loans and what are the advantages and disadvantages.  Mr. Scoglietti asked about the default provisions.  Mr. Adams advised that he would get back to them with more information on their questions.  Mr. Gumbs asked to schedule a meeting shortly after this information is gathered.  

Mr. Campbell presented on the state of the economy and the investments in the Plan.  Mr. Ruggles asked what other plans are adding.  Mr. Campbell stated that TIPS were now being offered by plans to provide inflation protection.  Mr. Campbell next spoke about specific funds in the State of Delaware Plan.  Mr. Campbell discussed the Fidelity Diversified International Fund.  Mr. Adams asked to continue to watch the fund until the next meeting.
Mr. Adams asked if there was any public comment.  There was none.  Ms. Johnson asked to speak to Mr. Adams off-line.  Meeting was temporarily recessed.  Mr. Adams came back and continued with the public meeting.  Mr. Adams asked about the liability of fiduciary.  He asked about mapping the expanded line-up of investments to the core line-up.  Mr. Cetrulo asked if the Council was insured.  Mr. Gumbs proposed discussing further at a future meeting.  Mr. Scoglietti would like the full process to be explained.  Mr. Gumbs made a motion to discuss this matter further and get Fidelity to do a full analysis.  Mr. Weldin Stewart moved and Mr. Cetrulo seconded the motion.

Mr. Adams initiated discussion regarding the 403b Plan.  Ms. Manerchia stated that currently there are 2,525 Investment Options in the Plan.  There are 13 vendors currently in the Plan.  Mr. Adams suggested the possibility of an RFP to reduce the number of vendors.  Ms. Manerchia discussed the fiduciary responsibility of the Council.  Mr. Gumbs stated that he believes the number of vendors needs to be paired down.  He stated this needs to be a priority of the incoming Treasurer.  He said the state needs a consultant for this purpose.  Mr. Scoglietti asked why we are doing this.  He needs more information.  Mr. Gumbs stated that meeting twice a year may not be enough.  For the next meeting he asked to pull together the assets and participants by investment provider.  Mr. Gumbs suggested late January for the next meeting, preferably in the morning.  

Mr. Hurley asked about the future of the Match Plan.  The Match has been suspended for FY11.

Mr. Gumbs moved to adjourn.  Ms. Weldin Stewart seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

